
What is the Cahaba Lily Festival? 

The Cahaba Lily Festival is held each year in West Blocton, Alabama. (Click here for a 

map and directions to the Festival.) The next festival will be Saturday, May 17, 2014. 

What takes place at the Festival? 

Each year the program begins in the morning (roughly 9 am) with indoor presentations 

by various nature/wildflower groups. Botanist Larry Davenport, an expert on the lilies, 

presents an informative presentation about the lilies. Lunch is served just before atten-

dees go to the river for viewing the lilies. Later in the afternoon, The Cahaba Lily Cen-

ter hosts a Story Telling event and dulcimer concert. 

How much does it cost? 

There is no registration fee for the Cahaba Lily Festival. Donations are accepted to 

cover the cost of the lunch. The Cahaba River Society offers $20 canoe rentals for those 

interested in canoeing among the lilies. The canoes are available between 1 and 3 pm on 

a first-come basis. T-shirts, caps, artwork and various nature-related crafts will also be 

available from attending vendors for those interested. 

Alabama Wildflower Society: Blanche Dean Chapter  

Friend us on Facebook:  
AlabamaWildf lowerSociety - 

Blanche Dean Chapter  

Join  us at BBG for our next meeting Mon, April 7th  

Arnie Rutkis will give a program on how he 
uses native plants and natural systems to 
enhance aesthetics, attract wildlife, and 
solve problems in the urban landscape. 
Owner of StoneShovel, Arnie designed and 
installed many of Birmingham Southern En-
vironmental Center's art - filled and earth -
friendly EcoScapes around town as well as 
the rain garden and surrounding landscape 
of the Ruffner Mountain Nature Preserve 
campus. He currently manages the Sims Eco-
Scape in the Edgewood community of Home-
wood. He will share his thoughts and proc-
ess in designing gardens to work with na-
ture and will bring a few of his favorite 
native plants to show and sell.  

Arnie Rutkis speaks on native plants in urban landscape!  April 2014  

March 3, 2014 Minutes                               AWS ð BLANCH DEAN CHAPTER  

Tonightôs meeting was held as usual at the Birmingham Botanical Gardens. The first 

order of business was the Annual Pot Luck Dinner (aka ñgluttony as a tribute to our rootsò). 

The feast with no rules or holds barred commenced at approximately 6:35 p.m. 

Following the disappearance of several pounds of groceries, President Linda Sherk 

called the regular meeting to order and a few announcements were made. Dr. Ellen McLaugh-

lin, presently afoot in Europe, will again be presenting her SAMFORD AFTER SUNDOWN 

program, ñSpring Wildflowersò, on 3-29; the Forever Wild website has a section for sugges-

tions and all were encouraged to make comment about the need to adequately maintain property 

already purchased; and on Sunday, 3-23, our chapter will be leading a trip to the Auburn Arbo-

retum. 

Our program presentation began at about 7:15 p.m. The speaker was Dr. Scot Duncan, 

Associate Professor of Biology and Urban Environmental Studies at Birmingham-Southern 

College. With an impressive resume, suffice it to say that he has worked on projects in Uganda, 

Antarctica, and Latin America, and is currently studying endangered species and ecosystems in 

Alabama. His topic tonight was an overview of his new publication SOUTHERN WONDER ï 

ALABAMAôS SURPRISING BIODIVERSITY. 

Alabama is abundantly blessed with ecosystems, having 65 terrestrial entities. We 

have mountains, prairies, swamps and marshes, underground caves and caverns, seashore 

fishes, famed rivers and steams (145,000 miles), etc. There are 15 river basins. 

Of the 50 states, Alabama is #5 in biodiversity and #1 east of the Mississippi River. 

This is a 2002 ranking and the actuality could actually be even higher with the composition of 

new data. We are #1 for snails, crayfish, and freshwater turtles. We are #7 for endemic species.  

Why is Alabama blessed with such a magnificent number of species?  There are three 

primary reasons, namely: 1) a warm, moist climate with numerous wildfires secondary to light-

ning; 2) abundant geologic diversity, and 3) a rich evolutionary history.  

Alabama rainfall is significantly influenced by Gulf of Mexico behavior. Our geologi-

cal diversity, including bedrock, soils, and topography, is a great contributor to our vast biodi-

versity whereas Mississippi, our neighbor to the west, is ranked only #17.  

The continental collision creating the Appalachian Mountains heavily influenced the 

quantity of rock in Alabama. Secondary to this and other related/similar factors, we have an 

abundant number of watersheds which have contributed to so much species development/

evolution. Varying elevations, with so many barriers, have led to much species differentiation. 

Alabama was largely spared the devastation of the last glacial period which ended 

about 18,000 years ago. Until only about 11,000 years ago, we had abundant fauna as saber-

toothed tigers, hippos, American lions, etc. All came to be overhunted. 

On a negative note, Alabama is ranked #2 in species extinction. River dams are a large 

reason for this, in addition to galloping pollution. Longleaf pine, wetlands, and pitcher plant 

bogs have all suffered. Other villains are feral cats, and invasive species as kudzu, Chinese 

privet, etc. Climate change is hammering everyone everywhere. 

  There are bright spots, however. There is longleaf pine restoration, prairie revival, fish passage 

experimentation on the Alabama River, increasing land trusts, bald eagle revival, red cockaded 

woodpecker habitat enhancement, and other wonderful ventures. With a will and a determina-

tion, perhaps there can be hope. As Dr. Duncan so eloquently expressed, ñEcological systems 

serve LIFE for mankindò.  

  We learned so much from Dr. Duncanôs presentation. If only there could be more of his talent, 

research, and advocacy. 

  The meeting adjourned at about 8:25 p.m. We will again convene on April 7. 

                                                                                           Respectfully submitted, 

                                                                                           Charles E. Gleaton, Recorder         

It is a good time to go to 

Ruffner Mountain right now 

to see the early wildflow-

ers... trout lily, shooting 

stars, trillium, Hepatica, 

toothwort, rue anemone. The 

scarlet buckeye is about to 

pop.  

 

Towards end of April would 

be a good time to visit 

Peavine Falls at Oak Moun-

tain...  

 

Appreciate the tips 

Michelle Reynolds 

Fieldtrip Hotspots  

Davis Arboretum Field Trip great day! 
 

On Sunday, March 23, 8 of us took a walking tour of the 

Davis Arboretum on the campus of Auburn University. Our 

tour guide was Patrick Thompson, Lab Coordinator for the 

Arboretum. He explained the stormwater controls that were 

specially researched and designed for the Arboretumôs land-

scape. The water is, at some places, pumped and re-used. 

They received a Spirit of Sustainability Award from the Au-

burn University Office of Sustainability last year for its nu-

merous low-impact development practices, including an inte-

grated system of pervious parking and walkways, small- and 

large-scale rainwater harvesting systems, rain gardens, an in-

novative network of underground stormwater detention, and a 

self-guided Water Tour of these innovations.  

 

Information from their website http://www.auburn.edu/cosam/

arboretum/, states  ñthe Davis Arboretum is an Auburn Uni-

versity facility dedicated to the display of native woody plants 

of the Southeastern United States. It is a teaching resource for 

many University classes. In addition to displaying native 

plants, it is our goal to promote ecological education through 

the study and observation of plants and their natural habitats.ò 

     We were thrilled to see all the varieties of trillium and na-

tive azaleas and rhododendron present at the arboretum. 

     Those of us attending includes Debbie Pezzillo (not pic-

tured), Marty Schulman (far left), Linda Sherk, Christine 

Heckemeyer, Jan Newton (native plant specialist residing in 

Marty Schulman commented:   

The representation  of trees @ the Davis Arbo-

retum was  impressive enough - for instance, 

they have 3 of the 4 post oaks; but the delight-

ful surprise was the wide variety of herbaceous 

plants, representing so many different Ala-

bama environments. To add icing to the cake, 

their extensive, well-documented storm water 

management techniques shows just what can 

be done to enhance plants rather than wasting 

water that would also channelize streams, & 

 

Meet our authors at AHA in Scottsboro! 

 

 

 
 

If you like what you read in Alabama Heritage magazine, then you should come meet some of 

our authors at the Alabama Historical Association (AHA) Annual Meeting in Scottsboro, Ala-

bama, April 10-12, 2014. In conjunction with the AHA's traditional Thursday night reception, 

Alabama Heritage, along with the Alabama Review and the University of Alabama Press, will 

have on hand a number of our authors with whom you can meet and mingle.  

 

Can we count on you?  

 

If you have never attended an AHA meeting, you're in for a treat. Besides having great panels 

-- on topics such as Sarah Haynsworth Gayle, Black Belt Populism, The Art of Writing His-

tory, and Judicial Framing and the Scottsboro Boys -- guided tours will showcase the diversity 

of Scottsboro. This year's program features outstanding panels with historians Sarah Wiggins, 

Sam Webb, Jim Lewis, Paul Pruitt Jr., Marty Olliff, George Rable, Guy Hubbs, and many 

more. Tours include Fort Harker, Russell Cave National Monument, Scottsboro Depot Mu-

seum, Scottsboro Boys Museum and Cultural Center, and the Mason-Robinson Home, plus 

many more.  

It should be an outstanding conference!  

 

To register, simply log on to: http://www.archives.alabama.gov/aha/aha.html 

Earthboundôs Earthfest Benefits Black Warrior Riverkeeper at 

Avondale Brewery on April 19 
 

Birmingham, Ala. ï Saturday April 19, 2014 from 2pm to sundown, 

Earthbound will play their annual outdoor rock concert, Earthboundôs 

Earthfest, at Avondale Brewery (201 41st Street South, Birmingham, 

AL 35222). 

The family friendly event is open to all ages, although guests under 21 

must be accompanied by a parent.  Its purpose is to celebrate Earth 

Day and raise funds for Black Warrior Riverkeeper.  This nonprofit 

organization promotes clean water for drinking, swimming, wa-

tersports, fishing, and wildlife habitat throughout the Black Warrior 

River watershed.  The riverôs basin includes parts of 17 Alabama 

counties and provides approximately half of Birminghamôs drinking 

water, and all of the water for Tuscaloosa and many other cities. 

Event sponsors have donated a record amount to the cause this 

year.  Mercedes-Benz U.S. International, Inc. is the top sponsor, fol-

lowed by MacLellan, Inc., their award winning water treatment part-

ner.  $5 suggested donations at the entrance ï plus proceeds from 

shirts, art, beer, and MELT Food Truck ï will also support Black 

Warrior Riverkeeperôs work to protect local water resources from 

threats such as the Shepherd Bend Mine. 

Avondale Brewing Company, Black Warrior Riverkeeper, the Bir-

mingham City Council, and over a hundred other organizations and 

businesses have publicly urged the University of Alabama System to 

refuse to lease or sell land or mineral rights for the proposed Shepherd 

Bend Mine.  The coal mine would discharge pollutants in unprece-

dented proximity to the Birmingham Water Works Boardôs Mulberry 

Fork intake, which provides drinking water to 200,000 people in the 

greater Birmingham area.  Black Warrior Riverkeeper will provide 

information and displays at the event about this proposal and other 

hazards to residentsô water and health.   

ñWe are proud to support Black Warrior Riverkeeperôs protection of 

local drinking water, our delicious productôs main ingredient,ò said 

Coby Lake, owner of Avondale Brewing Company.  

ñEarthboundôs Earthfest will feature fantastic music, art, beer, and 

food while highlighting how citizens can protect their water from pre-

ventable disasters like the Shepherd Bend Mine,ò added Charles 

Scribner, Executive Director of Black Warrior Riverkeeper. 

 

Black Warrior Riverkeeperôs mission is to protect and restore the 

Black Warrior River and its tributaries. We are a citizen-based non-

profit organization promoting clean water for improved public health, 

recreation, and wildlife habitat throughout the Black Warrior River 

Join our floatilla on the Alabama 
River! 

Save the Date: April 8, 
2014 

 

 

Join our floatilla in support of Alabama's rivers 
on Rivers of Alabama Day in 2014!  
  

 

 

This year, the Alabama Rivers Alliance will lead a 

flotilla of boats across the Alabama River to the 

capitol in Montgomery to show our state leaders 

how much Alabama citizens care about our water-

ways. We need as many boats on the river as pos-

sible to let them know how important river protec-

tion is, so help us make a big splash this Rivers of 

Alabama Day!  

Either bring your own boat or paddle one of our sit 

on top kayaks! All types of boats are welcome. 

Just register below to let us know you'll be there.  

Afterward, join us for a celebratory lunch and 

drinking water toast in honor of Alabama's water-

ways!  

 

Agenda:  
9:30 am: Meet at Montgomery Marina behind 
Capitol Oyster Bar, 617 Shady Street, Mont-
gomery, AL 36104. Parking is available there 
and shuttles will be provided at the takeout.  
  
11:30 am: Press conference at the Riverfront 
Park  
 

12:00 pm: Lunch at the Riverfront Park  
Afternoon options for paddling or early depar-
ture (shuttles available)  
 
3:00 pm: Closing at Montgomery Marina  
 

 

About Rivers of Alabama 

Day 
 

Alabama has over 140,000 

miles of rivers and streams, 

and there is a special day 

dedicated to celebrating 

them. Rivers of Alabama 

Day is the second Tuesday 

in April. In addition to cele-

brating Alabama's water-

ways on this day, the Ala-

bama Rivers Alliance en-

courages all Alabama citi-

zens to celebrate the vital 

network of grassroots 

groups that fight to protect 

them.  

 

Rivers of Alabama Day 

was established in 2007 

when the Alabama State 

Legislature passed a resolu-

tion establishing the second 

Tuesday in April as Rivers 

of Alabama Day.  

  

Supported by both houses 

of the legislature, the pur-

pose of this day is ñto rec-

ognize the many valuable 

assets rivers bring to the 

State of Alabama.ò Accord-

ing to the resolution, Ala-

bama's rivers are a blessing 

to the state since they pro-

vide habitat to high quality 

freshwater fish, mussel, 

snail, and crawfish species; 

supply the water essential 

to agriculture and and in-

dustry; and support the 

state's multimillion dollar 

tourism industry.  

 

upcoming event from The Friends of  the Locust Fork River: 
 

White Water Rafting Trip  
Saturday April 12, 2014 
Spring Fun(d) Raising Trip 
Cost: $35/person 
 
Don't miss this rare opportunity to experience the thrill of  white-
water from a 6-person raft or 2-person duckies (thanks to Locust 
Fork Expeditions) on the beautiful Locust Fork River.  This ad-
venture, on the most scenic part of  the river, will last around four 
hours from 10:00 am to around 2:00 pm.  Bring your own lunch, 
drinks and wear sturdy shoes and clothing you don't mind getting 
wet. 
Locust Fork Expeditions will provide the rafts, paddles, life jack-
ets and guides. 
Seating is limited so reservations are required.  Contact Carol 
Hunt (205) 956-0923 for more details and to make your reserva-
tion or email www.outings@friendsofthelocustforkriver.org  
All proceeds will benefit The Friends of  the Locust Fork River. 

BIRMINGHAM BOTANICAL GARDENS:  
Spring Plant Sale returns to the former J.C. Penney  
at Century Plaza April 10 - 13! 
  
The preview party kicks things off for this year's Spring Plant Sale on April 10, followed by the 
Members-Only Sale. On April 11 - 13, the public will be able to shop a selection of over 100,000 
plants, most of which have been nurtured by volunteers at The Gardens. Admission to Spring 
Plant Sale is free, and doors will be open from 9 - 7 p.m. on Friday, 9 - 5 p.m. on Saturday and 11 - 
3 p.m. on Sunday.  

 

Birmingham Botanical GardensñKaul Wildflower  
 
CERTIFICATE IN NATIVE PLANT STUDIES -  
NEWS AND UPDATES 

Dear CNPS Participants: 
We are right on the cusp of what may be a spectacular springéfinally! Yesterday 
morning, while working in the Kaul Wildflower Garden with volunteers, we ob-
served a spectacular sight; there was bloodroot flowering all over, but one slope 
had thousands of them in bloom ð the largest population Iõve ever seen! With the 
record rainfall last year, Iõm eager to see its affect; many plants are already up, and 
several are flowering. It appears that it will be a very good year for the trilliums, as 
I have seen many more than last year. Thus begins the busiest time of the year for 
us at The Gardens, with multiple tours scheduled and our gargantuan Spring Plant 
Sale bright on the horizon.  

Trillium Treasures Time 

Trilliums normally take from five to eight years to flower when propagated from 
seed, thus few nurseries carry them and, when they are sold, are frequently 
prohibitively expensive. If you ever find flowering-size trilliums that are not 
pricey, question if they were dug from the wild, something we strongly dis-
courage. Two years ago we had the rare opportunity to connect with a person 
who has been growing trilliums from seed for 20 years and does not sell them 
until they are at, or near, flowering size. Most of the species are sold in special 
tube pots that are nearly a gallon and the plants, when leafed out, are about a 
foot tall and eight to ten inches wide. 

We will be selling a limited number of these plants at our Spring Plant Sale but, 

much as we did two years ago, we will take pre-orders so that more people will 

be able to grow this iconic spring wildflower. This year we are able to offer 

eight(!) species, all of which are native to Alabama. The prices for these treas-

ures differ depending on the species, and for a pre-order we need a minimum 

order of five plants. If you prefer to purchase single plants, we will have them 

at the Spring Plant Sale, while they last. Included with each order will be com-

plete planting and cultural information. The last time we conducted this pre-

order, some individuals who didnõt want to pay the cost for five plants, teamed 

up with a friend to split an order. 

Upcoming CNPS Events 
On Wednesday afternoon, April 2, we invite you to register for this 

unique offering. @k`a`l`ƍr Rodbh`k M`shud Ok`msr hm Roqhmf (elective) 
will be taught by Fred Spicer and me and will be a joint venture with the Cer-
tificate in Native Plants program at the State Botanic Garden of Georgia at 
Athens. Thus our limit of 10 participants, since they will be bringing 10 people, 
also. This class will include an indoor segment and a walk outside to see many 
plants in flower.  
The following afternoon, Thursday, April 3, the same joint venture de-

scribed above will continue with a Roqhmf Uhrhs sn sgd ƏAns`mhb`k Knrs

VnqkcƐ (field trip), led by our òglade expertó Tom Diggs, Ph.D., Fred 
Spicer and me. This event is also limited to 10 participants to accommo-
date the attendees from Georgia. We will still lead our annual day-long 
trip to this unique location (as well as to see the Cahaba lilies) on June 
7, but this visit to the glades will allow us to spend an afternoon seeing a 
different palette of unusual plants. 

Henry Hughes will teach Making New Plants: All about Plant Propaga-

tion (elective) on Saturday, April 5. The least expensive way to obtain native 
plants, especially those that are less-than-common, is to grow your own! This 
fascinating class will take place in both the classroom and in the potting shed. 
After learning the many techniques used to propagate plants, participants will 
enjoy seeing the numerous plants that we are in the process of propagating 
and will be able to take some home. 
Other Upcoming CNPS Events 

Spring Identification of Native Woody Plants (elective) Saturday, April 19 

Almond Granite Outcrop (field trip)  Saturday, May 17 

Prairie Grove Glades (field trip) Saturday, May 24  

Introduction to Mycology (elective) Saturday, May 31  
Remember that you donõt need to be enrolled in the entire series attend these, or 
any other of our events. To learn more about these classes and other aspects of the 
program, and to register, go to bbgardens.org/native-plant-studies.php 

Volunteer Opportunities 

We continue to gather in the Kaul Wildflower Garden most Tuesday and 
Thursday mornings at 9 a.m. Let me know if youõd like to join us. You donõt 
need to commit to coming weekly. We have had good attendance at our Friday 
morning propagation sessions. My gratitude to Linda Wilson for co-leading the 
group with me. 
If you are not a òregularó participant in any of these volunteer activities, itõs 
best to let me know you plan to attend in case we cancel. See òRemain In-
formedó message in the next section.  
If you are hoping to complete the entire CNPS series and are concerned about 
earning the required volunteer hours, I can help you figure out a way to earn 
them. 

Remain Informed 

The best way to keep abreast of upcoming volunteer sessions and other events is 

to subscribe to our bi-monthly Dirt Elert  by going to The Gardens homepage 
(bbgardens.org/index2.php) and entering your email address near the bottom of 
the page where it says: SIGN UP FOR OUR NEWSLETTER 
John Manion, Kaul Wildflower Garden Curator 
Friends of Birmingham Botanical Gardens 
e: jmanion@bbgardens.org 

ALABAMA WILDFLOWER SOCIETY  SPRING II MEETING and 2 nd Annual Lecture 
 

Join us in Demopolis on May the 24th for a day full of Alabama Wildflower Society activi-

ties.  Demopolis is an old historic town on the Tombigbee River where joined by the Black 

Warrior River.  If you only wish to come for the wildflowers and skip the dinner or vice versa, 

either will be fine. 

 

9:30 am                Meet at Demopolis City Landing which is on the North side of Demopolis 

and visible on the East side of US Hwy 43.  

9:45 am                Travel to Port Epes in Sumter County 

10:15 am              At Port Epes, we will see an excellent example of a Black Land Prairie in its 

prime flowering period.  We will also see some prairie woods at this loca-

tion.  Many strange wildflowers grow here. 

NOON                   Travel to Lake LU on the Campus of The University of West Alabama for 

a picnic lunch at the pavilion.  Donôt forget your picnic lunch. 

1:00 pm                Travel to the Demopolis Sportsplex 

1:45 pm                At the Demopolis Sportsplex we will visit some different prairie woods and 

see the Alabama Larkspur and a spectacular Clematis. 

3:00 pm                Conclude field trip: rest for the dinner and presentation.  

4:30 pm                Dinner at the Keenerôs:  Tracy and I will be hosting the dinner that will be 

catered by a local cook.  The menu includes Smoked chicken and the fix-

ings.  Our address is 405 W Capitol St, Demopolis, AL 36732.  We will eat 

at 5 pm.    

6:30 pm                Kevin England, a UWA student, will present his Masters research:  ñThe 

Vascular Flora of Marengo County, Alabamaò at Rooster Hall in downtown 

Demopolis on the square.  This is 2 blocks from the dinner location. 

 

Lodging Details:  I have made arrangements with Best Western Plus [(334) 289-

2611].  [Address: 662 U.S. 80, Demopolis, AL 36732] You may register for 

23rd or the 24th, or for both nights.  Ask for the Alabama Wildflower Society 

rate and it should be 98.95 + tax.  This includes a hot breakfast and free 

wifi.   The entire facility is nonsmoking.  Deadline to register for a room at 

this rate is Apr 23rd. 

Dinner Details:  As indicated by the caterer, we will be having smoked chicken, some sort of 

potato, and some sort of beans.  If you wish to have dinner, please make a reservation with our 

treasurer Margie Anderton and send $10 per person.  Margieôs email address is marg-

mick271@aol.com and her mailing address is Margie Anderton, 271 County Road 68, Killen, 

AL 35645.  DINNER RESERVATION DEADLINE: MAY 19
th

.   

Brian Keener, Outgoing Vice PresidentðAlabama Wildflower Society 

The Wild South Board President Announces their new Execu-

tive Director Pat Byington. We are certain that Pat is the right per-

son to lead the continuation of our efforts to be a powerful force for 

public lands, biological diversity, and conservation. Pat comes to us 

with more than 25 years of experience and accomplishments in the 

conservation arena. Pat has been instrumental in the development of 

many landmark conservation victories including the establishment 

of the Alabama Forever Wild Program. Since 1989, Pat has been a 

successful environmental nonprofit executive director, fundraiser, 

administrator, program coordinator, advocate, and communicator. 

Please join me in welcoming Pat in his new role at Wild South.  

Jeff Hicks, President 

Wild South Board of Directors 

2014 Calendar of Events  

April 4 and/or 5 Field TripðCloudland 

Canyon, GA 

April 7, 2014 AWS Meeting at BBG 7pm 

April 26 Field Trip ðRuffner Mountain 

Nature Preserve 

May 31ðSmith Mountain Fire Tower 

June 2, 2014 AWS Meeting at BBG 7pm 

Sept. 8, 2014 AWS Meeting at BBG 7pm 

Oct Field TripðTurkey Creek Nature Pre-

serve Pinson 

visit us on facebook  

President - Linda Sherk 

Vice President of programs -  Marty Schulman 

Vice President of field trips -  Michelle Reynolds  

Treasurer - Maryalys Griffis  

Recorder -  Charles Gleaton  

Editor/Web Site - Karen Hutchinson 

The Smith Mountain Fire Tower field trip...  

 

Blanche Dean Chapter of Alabama Wildflower Society Field Trip to Smith Mountain 

Fire Tower on Saturday, May 31 

 

Smith Mountain, only 780 feet in elevation, might not be much of a mountain, but it is 

the highest point around Lake Martin and it is as impressive as any mountain in Ala-

bama. The view of granite outcrops and of the lake and islands from atop the newly 

restored historic fire tower makes it so. The trail starts from a parking lot surrounded by 

a mixed pine-hardwood forest with scattered wax myrtle and sweetbay magnolia, and 

ends up among house size boulders, longleaf pine, mountain laurel, and blueberry. We'll 

see a lot of plants typical of the Piedmont Upland but we'll be surprised by the location 

and combination of some. 

 

We will meet at the Winn Dixie on HWY 280 and Chelsea Corners Way on Saturday, 

May 31 at 9 a.m. If you would like to carpool with someone to this location, pick a spot 

closer to town and meet up with us in Chelsea. We will make a rest stop in Alexander 

City before reaching our destination. For full directions and details, call or email Mi-

chelle Reynolds at 914-7077 or coverings@bham.rr.com 

 

Wear sturdy shoes for rough terrain and bring plenty of water and snacks. 

For more information on Smith Mountain and the Cherokee Ridge Alpine Trail Asso-

ciation, go to:  http://www.cherokeeridgealpinetrail.org/trails.htm 

 

Friday April 4 and Saturday, April 5, 2014   

Cloudland Canyon  

with Rachel Young (cell 256-503-8938) leading. 

Hike on Friday for those coming early: West Rim Trail or Waterfall Trail - 

We will meet at 1pm at the Interpretive Center inside the Park (see park 

website for directions). 

 Saturday meet Linda Sherk (cell 205-415-1643) at Lowes in Trussville. We 

will have to leave by 7:30AM in order to get to Sitton Gulch Trail by 

10:30AM (time change to Eastern Standard). Bring picnic lunch and appro-

priate clothing for a hike. Donôt forget water and hiking stick. 

Saturday: Stitton Gulch Trail - 1 mile plus, out/back starts very easy and in-

creases to moderate. We will meet in the parking lot at the trail turn-around 

at the base of the mountain in Trenton at 10:30am. 

Directions to Sitton Gulch Trail Parking: 

Take I-59 Exit #11 East toward Trenton. 

Turn right on South Main St. Go a couple of blocks. 

Turn left on Lafayette St. Go a couple of blocks. 

Turn left on Canyon Park Drive 

Bare right on County Highway 187.There is no real right turn on Cnty Hwy 

187 (it is also Canyon Park Drive) as it is a loop. Parking will be on right at 

curve. Parking $5 per car. 

The  

Cahaba 

Lily  

Festival 

April 26th  Field Trip to Ruffner Mountain Nature Preserve  

Meet @ Ruffner Rd @ Ruffner ball park @ 10:00. We will hike into the quarry area 

expecting to see  hoary puccoon, trillium, wild hyacinth, maybe shooting stars, etc.  

Optionally lunch @ Irondale Cafe afterwards.  

http://www.cahabalily.com/2011/11/directions-to-west-blocton-alabama/
http://www.cahabariversociety.org/
http://cts.vresp.com/c/?AlabamaHeritage/8e2a7eb7f5/a1b5fe7025/221543e02d
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=15822582&msgid=165407&act=P5PN&c=1314860&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fearthboundweb
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=15822582&msgid=165407&act=P5PN&c=1314860&destination=http%3A%2F%2Favondalebrewing.com%2F
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=15822582&msgid=165407&act=P5PN&c=1314860&destination=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.blackwarriorriver.org%2F
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=15822582&msgid=165407&act=P5PN&c=1314860&destination=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mbusi.com%2F
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=15822582&msgid=165407&act=P5PN&c=1314860&destination=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.maclellan-usa.com%2Findex.htm
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